
 

 

 
  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

It was very sad that Bumble Bees nursery had to close at the end of the Summer term, however, it has left 

us with an available building (Bumble Bees rented the premises from the school). One idea we have is that 

we could run a before and after school club in the building. This would be a wrap-around care facility that 

parents could pay for. I have staff in the school who are willing to trial a breakfast club if there is sufficient 

interest. To date we have had four parents say that this facility is something they would like to have which is 

not enough to make it viable. Please, please come and speak to us at the office if you think that 

you would make use of a long-term facility that allowed you to drop you children earlier than 

8:45 and collect them later, even if you would not be able to join in with the trial. Initially we are 

thinking of an 8:00am start, but this might be able to be extended earlier than that. Finish times would be 

dependent on who we were able to get to run it, but it is not uncommon to have after school provision run 

‘till 5pm or even 6pm. We would work with whichever provider to keep the cost to parents as low as 

possible. If we don’t have enough interest, we won’t run a trial and will look for another use for 

the building. Expressing interest does not mean that you have to commit to anything. 
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A Call for Responsible Parking 
 

Parking during drop off and collection times has become 
increasingly dangerous and chaotic. There are still a number of 

parent/carers stopping on the yellow zigzag lines at the front of 
the school or using the small front car park during drop-off and 

collection times.  

 
We have had a worrying number of reports of very near misses. 

You have a responsibility to work with us in keeping all our 
children safe.  

 

I would like to remind you that if you need to drive to the school 
to drop off/collect your child/children there is parking available 

only a few minutes walk from the school at the parade of shops 
at the top of West Green Drive and in the surrounding residential 

roads. Your cooperation in this matter is urgently need and 
greatly appreciated.   

 

 
 

Half-Term Reading Challenge 
 

Reading Bingo cards can be purchased from 

yours child’s teacher for £1. Everyone who 

completes the challenge by Wednesday 
31st October will win a prize.  

 
All funds raised will be used to buy books 

for the school library.  

 
 

A Personal Thank You 
  

I would like to thank each and every parent and child for your fabulous support during our recent Ofsted inspection. 

Your comments to the inspectors were very much appreciated, and helped to paint a positive picture of your views 
of the school. 

  

The result of the report is confidential until it has gone through the Ofsted checking process, but rest assured we 
will be sharing it with you as soon as we can. 

  
 

School Photographs 
 
The deadline for ordering school photographs is 30th October 

2018. Please send your completed order form along with 
payment to the school office before this date. Alternatively, you 

can order online at www.SmileYellow.com using your unique 

proof card ID and password. 
 

 
 

 

Spotty Clothes Day 
16th November 

 

On 16th November, children are invited to 

come to school in spotty themed home 
clothes in exchange for a £1 donation. All 

money raised is for Children in Need.  
 

 
 

Uniform Order 
 

If you wish to order school uniform via the 

school, please hand in a completed order 

form along with payment by 23rd November.  
 

 

http://www.smileyellow.com/


     

Attendance Matters 
 

Whole School Attendance for last month was 95.7%. As a school we should 
be achieving an average attendance of 97%, this is only possible with your support.  

 
I would like to take this opportunity to remind all parents that children should 

not be absent from school during term time for:  

 
 Day trips     Shopping 

 Family holidays    Birthdays  

 Parent/carer or sibling illness 

There are 190 days in a school year, which leaves 175 days to spend on family 
time, shopping, appointments and other things.  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Year 2 Preston Manor Trip 
 

Lady Bailey, Matron Rudge and the Year 2 children had a fabulous trip to 
Preston Manor in Brighton. Year 2 dressed up in Victorian costumes ready 

to take on the role of servants at the Manor. Besides the exciting train 
journey, the class had great fun performing a range of duties. They 

practised scrubbing the servant’s quarters, laying the table, ironing  
clothes, preparing fruity snacks and 

polishing shoes. Finally the children 

enjoyed a play in the gardens of the 
house.  

The fun didn't stop there! The next day 
they had a sample taste of the baked 

apples and raisins which they had created 
on the trip. It was a fantastic day! 

 

 

 
 

Harvest Assembly 
 

I am sure you will join me in thanking Rev. Ian Phillips for attending our Harvest Assembly. It was great to see so 
many of our parents/carers attending the Harvest Assembly. Rev. Phillips was delighted with the kind generosity of 

all the families of West Green Primary, your donations will be greatly appreciated.  
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Walking To and From School 
 

We take the safety of your child/children seriously. The school policy for 

children to walk to/from school independently is that children in Year 4 
and above are permitted to do so with the consent of a parent/carer.    

 

Please be aware that if your child does walk to/from school 
independently, the responsibility of your child’s safety rests with you 

their parent/carer.   
 

There is no legal age limit that children can walk to and from school 

independently. It is an offence, however, to leave a child alone if it places 
them at risk. Therefore, as a school we have the obligation to alert 

relevant authorities if they we believe a child is at risk. This could, 
theoretically, include the school journey.  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
Yours sincerely 

Mr A Hodgson - Headteacher 
 

 

Autumn Term Dates 
 

17th October Usborne Books Pop-Up Book Shop 

17th October Parents Evening, 15:30 – 18:00 

18th October  Parents Evening, 16:30 – 19:00 

Half Term: 22nd October – 26th October 

29th October  INSET Day (school closed to children) 

30th October School Photograph Order Deadline 

31st October Reading Bingo Card Submission Deadline 

1st November Open Morning, 9:30 – 11:30, Reception 2019 parents/carers 

8th November  Quiz Night, 19:00 

13th November Open Afternoon, 13:30 – 14:30, Reception 2019 parents/carers 

16th November Children In Need: Spotty Clothes Day - £1 donation 

19th – 26th November Book Fair 

22nd November Year 5 Herstmonceux Observatory Trip 

23rd November Uniform Order Deadline 

30th November Deadline for Ordering Christmas Lunch (via Chartwells meal selector website) 

3rd December Start of Christmas Teddy Bear Sale 

7th December  
School Disco:  3:45 – 4:45pm    Reception, Year 1 and Year2     

5:00 – 6:00pm    Year 3 – Year 6      

11th December Carol Service at Crawley Baptist Church, 10:00 – 11:00 – parents/carers welcome 

12th December EYFS/KS1 Christmas Production, 14:15 –15:00 

13th December  EYFS/KS1 Christmas Production, 9:30 – 10:15 

14th December Christmas Lunch 

14th December Christmas Jumper Day 

19th December Last Day of Term 

Winter Break: 20th December 2018 – 2nd January 2019 

3rd January 2019 Start of Spring term 

 

 

Yours sincerely 
Mr A Hodgson - Headteacher 

 

 


